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| declare | have not made any reportable political donations in the
previous two years.

| object to the Grey House Precinct development.

The development proposes to leverage Centenary Car Park
(access from Avon Road) for ECL parking. This will have significant
negative traffic impact to Avon Road and the surrounding streets.

The traffic condition will be worsened when additional 94 of Year
5/6 students join the college after the Grey House Precinct in
operation.

The college does not let their senior students who drive to the
college to park on the campus. These senior students need to drive
around the surrounding streets to compete with commuters for
street parking space. The extra traffic created from the senior
students searching for parking is one of the reasons of traffic
congestion in the local road network. | hope the college is more
considerate by letting their senior students park on campus in order
to relief the stress of both local traffic and street parking.






